Book Reviews 123

the Iroquoian and Algonquian place names together. His mono-
graph acquaints the reader with a number of names heretofore
unnoticed, and his three clearly-printed maps give to those names
“a local habitation.” The study is an additional step towards the
broader investigation of all American Indian place names. The folk
etymologies are especially curious. Indeed, though he allows him-
self little space, Mr. Huden has amassed much valuable lore about
the Vermont Indians who charged ‘“the water and the land” with
names.

Franconia, New Hampshire Hamill Kenny

Editor’s Page

The editor wishes to take this opportunity to express his grati-
tude to the following persons, who have been sending him clippings
and other currently published material of interest to onomatologists.
-All this material is on file in the editorial offices, and some of it will
be commented on from time to time in this department.

Mamie J. Meredith, Lincoln, Nebraska
Louise Magaw Ackerman, Lincoln, Nebraska
Kenneth E. Crouch, Badford, Virginia.

With the last issue Professor David W. Reed of the Department
of English, University of California, Berkeley takes over the duties
of Managing Editor. The editor wishes to express to Mrs. Elizabeth
K. Gudde, the retiring Managing Editor, his sincere appreciation
for the expert advice and assistance she has given him during the
past year.

Wide publicity for the work the American Name Society is doing
was given in the article, “The Names We Go By,” by J. C. Furnas,
which appeared in the Saturday Evening Post for December 28,
1957, pp. 361



